Feedback from Workshop for DPOs on Persons with Disabilities and Forced Migration

On Wednesday 28th November 2012, representatives from Disabled People’s Organizations from Philippines, Thailand, Myanmar, Indonesia, Bangladesh, Nepal, Sri Lanka and India participated in a one day workshop on persons with disabilities and forced displacement. 
This one day workshop, co-facilitated by Women’s Refugee Commission, University of Sydney and Disabled People International Asia-Pacific (DPIAP) brought together DPOs from different countries to:
· Raise awareness about the situation of refugees and IDPs with disabilities across the Asia region;

· Discuss the different ways DPOs are already working with refugee agencies and refugees and IDPs with disabilities; and,

· Define future initiatives which DPOs may be able to undertake in their countries with refugee agencies and refugees and IDPs with disabilities.

As part of our workshop activities, we identified different ways that we could work together to improve inclusion of refugee issues in DPO work in the region. The key initiatives and recommendations identified included:

1. DPOs can collaborate and collect information on different refugee and IDP issues in their own countries from academics and researchers, their Governments and the UN Refugee Agency.
2. We can build a regional network of DPOs and other stakeholders at this conference to share information on refugee issues through a variety of regional disability forums.  Potential forums for information exchange include the International Disability Alliance, and regional DPO groups, such as the ASEAN Disability Forum, DPIAP, UN ESCAP, and Disability Rights Promotion International.
3. At global and regional levels, DPOs can promote consideration of refugee and IDP issues, including disaggregation of data and the identification of needs and capacities of this group of persons with disabilities, in disability and development initiatives, including the Incheon Strategy for the New Asia Pacific Decade of Persons with Disabilities and other post-MDG discussions. 
4. At national levels, DPOs can promote the inclusion of refugee and IDP issues in the development of National Disability Strategies, and monitor subsequent budget allocations to the most vulnerable communities.

5. Finally, DPOs and other stakeholders can collaborate on ongoing awareness raising on the needs and capacities of refugees and IDPs with disabilities, including the empowerment of these specific groups, and advocate for the ratification of the 1951 Refugee Convention.

In conclusion, we would like to extend our thanks to the Australian Government Aid Program which has supported the participation of DPO representatives through their International Seminar Support Scheme and the University of Sydney for hosting our visit. 
